From: Rudy Rodriguez

To: Tim Elinski

Cc: Scotty Douglass

Subject: Rudy signed letter on Gesell May 9 incident
Date: Thursday, May 11, 2023 1:42:57 PM
Attachments: Rudy sianed letter on Gesell May 9 incident.docx
Mayor:

Here is the short write up on the incident of May 9t with Chief Gesell. As | mentioned, Mayor, this
decision was not an easy one to make. | understand that we are in a transition and | do not want to
make the beginning of Scotty’s tenure any more difficult. After hearing the actions taken toward you
and Amanda, | felt | had not choice. | did consult with Justin Pierce and the Pool before | acted on
this and felt more comfortable about my decision.

We will probably be talking more about this during the coming days and | know we will all work
through this with time. If you have any questions, please give me a holler.

You have a great day and safe trip home.
Rudy

Ecopy — Scotty Douglass
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May 10, 2023





Amanda:



I just wanted to give you a heads up on an incident that happened last night, May 9, 2023, immediately after the conclusion of the Council Special Meeting. At approximately 8:30 p.m., I was met by Police Chief Steve Gesell as I was leaving the City Council Chambers located at 826 N Main Street. He was noticeably agitated when he approached me.



He began by asking why he was not allowed to speak with Councilmembers at the Executive Session of the council meeting. I told him that I would get back to him in the morning, with the hopes that he would calm down overnight. He insisted that I give him an answer several times. Each time carried a more demanding tone. 



I finally answered that he was not asked to enter the Executive Session as this was in regards to legal matters being discussed with Council and he would have inserted himself in the conversation and try to lead Council away from acting in the best interest of the City. He said his reputation was on the line and that situations like these are why Police Chiefs leave their employment with communities. 



As we were talking, Councilmember DeWillis interrupted and extended a handshake with Chief and said he supported him (Gesell). There were several members of Council that passed by while this was going on, however none of the others stopped. After the brief encounter, Chief Gesell walked away, still visibly agitated. As he was leaving, Attorney Christina exited the Council Chamber. I hesitated for a moment before heading to my office as I noticed Chief Gesell slow his pace and turned his face toward Christina. 

Christina just smiled at me as she headed to her vehicle. I do not believe she noticed Chief Gesell at this point. I hesitated because I was concerned that Chief was going to confront her, however, he did not. He instead crossed the street yelling back at me that “This is a travesty.” As he headed further out on E. Pima he continued with “This is not over, Rudy.”



I stuck around my office at 827 N Main Street for about 20 minutes to both take a breather as well as ensure that another confrontation would not happen in the dimly-lit City Hall parking lot where my vehicle was parked. I headed straight home from there at approximately 9:00 p.m.
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